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“Bless the Lord, all his works in all places of his
dominion: bless the Lord, O my soul.” Psalm 103:22

Dear Prayer Partners and Supporters,
We rejoice in all God did this winter. As we all
served, we would pray that God would eliminate
distractions so campers and/or volunteers could hear
the Gospel and/or be encouraged in God’s Word, and
God answered!
God gave safety and supplied many helpers to serve
. : campers in an effective way. How marvelous to see
the many Gospel conversations happening during camps.
It is amazing each season the many helpers God supplied just when needed. If you
came and served or prayed for us all, THANK YOU!
Since winter camps, David has continued to go up to camp and serve, work on the
maintenance of snowmachines and vehicles in town, did an EPA training, and just
has been busy serving including helping on things that needed to be done at
church. Praise God this week he has been able to drive to camp so even the trash
trailer is empty and preparations for our summer staff and/work crews are in full
swing. Pray for wisdom and God’s direction to us all, especially for Mr. Dean and
David as they continue to work on so many areas of Camp.
Here are some blessing from the last few months: We gave out 360 faux tulips
with Bible tracts around town to invite people for Easter Sunday, but only 5
visitors came. Yet, we know God can still use His Word. We had a family come
the day before Easter and two ladies who came on Easter who needed
encouragement, and even though it was a quiet Easter, we saw God work in the
way we could share the power of His death and resurrection for our sins, and in the
way He orchestrated the details.
Please pray that we will continue to share the Gospel boldly at Camp, in our town,
and even during our daughter’s out-of-state doctors’ visits.
Wixi and the kids are getting ready to close school and go serve together at Camp.
Our nephew (Jonathan) will be back to serve on program (5th year serving in
various areas here at Camp). Anah Grace (our daughter) will be serving at Wolf
Mountain Christian Camp, CA for 5 weeks in their high school program. She will
be back to help us during Family Camp. Would you pray that God will supply
financially for these two and the many others who will come to serve with us at
Camp? These young people are dedicating their summer so God’s Word can be
shared to many others. Pray for God to supply for their needs, their school bills, to
grow them spiritually, and teach them to praise and trust God with every area of
their lives. We are so thankful each year for the many who give to God their
summer to come serve alongside us. It has given a new perspective watching our
daughter prepare to go serve. Praise God she is doing well. She might need a hip
replacement in a few years, but is still doing well. We and her neurologist are hap-
py that the medication is working, Praise God. Thank you for praying for us. In
these next two months, we will have a 13, 16 and 50 year old (Dave). Big
birthdays this year. Praise God!
Thank you again for choosing to pray, support, and encourage our family. Serving
Christ together, David, Wixi, Anah Grace, Leonard & Joseph Heyboer.




